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(b) Issued and maintained in a con-
secutive order; and 

(c) As prescribed in the applicable li-
censing or provider agreement and au-
thorized by DACO. 

§ 735.202 Standards of grades for other 
agricultural products. 

Official Standards of the United 
States for any kind, class or grade of 
an agricultural product to be inspected 
must be used if such standards exist. 
Until Official Standards of the United 
States are fixed and established for the 
kind of agricultural product to be in-
spected, the kind, class and grade of 
the agricultural product must be stat-
ed, subject to the approval of DACO. If 
such standards do not exist for such an 
agricultural product, the following will 
be used: 

(a) State standards established in the 
State in which the warehouse is lo-
cated, (b) In the absence of any State 
standards, in accordance with the 
standards, if any, adopted by the local 
board of trade, chamber of commerce, 
or by the agricultural product trade 
generally in the locality in which the 
warehouse is located, or 

(c) In the absence of the standards 
set forth in paragraphs (a) and (b) of 
this section, in accordance with any 
standards approved for the purpose by 
DACO. 

Subpart D—Warehouse Receipts 

§ 735.300 Warehouse receipt require-
ments. 

(a) Warehouse receipts may be: 
(1) Negotiable or non-negotiable; 
(2) For a single unit, multiple units, 

identity preserved or commingled lot; 
and 

(3) In a paper or electronic format 
that, besides complying with the re-
quirements of the Act, must be in a 
format as prescribed in the applicable 
licensing or provider agreement and 
authorized by DACO. 

(b) The warehouse operator must: 
(1) At the request of a depositor of an 

agricultural product stored or handled 
in a warehouse licensed under the Act, 
issue a warehouse receipt to the deposi-
tor; 

(2) Not issue a warehouse receipt for 
an agricultural product unless the agri-

cultural product is actually stored in 
their warehouse at the time of 
issuance; 

(3) Not issue a warehouse receipt 
until the quality, condition and weight 
of such an agricultural product is 
ascertained by a licensed inspector and 
weigher; 

(4) Not directly or indirectly compel 
or attempt to compel the depositor to 
request the issuance of a warehouse re-
ceipt omitting the statement of quality 
or condition; 

(5) Not issue an additional warehouse 
receipt under the Act for a specific 
identity-preserved or commingled agri-
cultural product lot (or any portion 
thereof) if another warehouse receipt 
representing the same specific iden-
tity-preserved or commingled lot of the 
agricultural product is outstanding. No 
two warehouse receipts issued by a 
warehouse operator may have the same 
warehouse receipt number or represent 
the same agricultural product lot; 

(6) When issuing a warehouse receipt 
and purposefully omitting any infor-
mation, notate the blank to show such 
intent; 

(7) Not deliver any portion of an agri-
cultural product for which they have 
issued a negotiable warehouse receipt 
until the warehouse receipt has been 
surrendered to them and canceled as 
prescribed in the applicable licensing 
agreement; 

(8) Not deliver more than 90% of the 
receipted quantity of an agricultural 
product for which they have issued a 
non-negotiable warehouse receipt until 
such warehouse receipt has been sur-
rendered or the depositor or the deposi-
tor’s agent has provided a written 
order for the agricultural product and 
the warehouse receipt surrendered 
upon final delivery; and 

(9) Deliver, upon proper presentation 
of a warehouse receipt for any agricul-
tural product, and payment or tender 
of all advances and charges, to the de-
positor or lawful holder of such ware-
house receipt the agricultural product 
of such identity, quantity, grade and 
condition as set forth in such ware-
house receipt. 

(c) In the case of a lost or destroyed 
warehouse receipt, a new warehouse re-
ceipt upon the same terms, subject to 
the same conditions, and bearing on its 
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